






the same time such objectives can be effectively achieved through actions by Member 
States, particularly since the preconditions and systems for wage formation are different 
from one Member State to another. ln fact, there is no clear transnational dimension to the 
issues that justifies intervention by the Commission through a Directive. There is thus no 
added value to be gained from measures at EU level for matters relating to wage formation. 

In Malta's case, but possibly in the case of other Member States, this Proposal will result 
in a complete change in the framework for adjusting statutory minimum wages. 
Specifically, the Directive specifies criteria to guide the adequacy, setting and updating of 
statutory minimum wages, which criteria are not present in the current regime. The Maltese 
Parliament notes that whilst the identified criteria are relevant, these are not necessarily the 
only relevant ones nor the most important ones. Specifically, criteria such as the level of 
unemployment and the state of the labour market are also important indicators to look at 
when setting and updating the statutory minimum wage. Thus, whilst noting that present 
draft of the Proposal does allow a degree of flexibility for Member States to determine the 
adequacy of statutory minimum wages, the Maltese Parliament holds some reservations 
with respect to the prescriptiveness of the criteria and would favour more flexibility. 

As a result, the proposed Directive is expected to change the process underpinning the 
setting of the minimum wage in Malta and shift towards a framework that would 
necessitate an element of negotiations amongst social partners thus raising the risk of 
industrial conflict in a context where at present this is rather limited. The Maltese 
Parliament considers this risk to be undesirable as it gives rise to uncertainty in the 
wage process that is detrimental the creation of jobs and economie wellbeing in an 
area which is member state competence. 

5. Recommendation

For the above-mentioned reasons, the Maltese Parliament opines that the Proposal 
for a Directive on Adequate Minimum Wages in the European Union fails to comply 
with the principle of subsidiarity. 

The Committee on Foreign and European Affairs has decided to object to the 
Proposal and to deliver this reasoned opinion in terms of the procedure defined in 
Article 6 of Protocol No. 2 concerning the Application of the Principles of Subsidiarity 
and Proportionality, annexed to the Treaty on the European Union and to the Treaty 
on the Functioning he European Union. 

J..f) January 2021 

4 


